
Water Pollution Control Authority  
New Fairfield Town Hall 
4 Brush Hill Road 
New Fairfield, CT. 06812 
 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting July 11, 2022 

  
1. Call to Order: 

 
Chairman Tom Quigley called the meeting to order Via Zoom at 4:00 PM April 4, 2022. Present were 
Tom Quigley, Peggy Katkocin, Peter Viola, and Jim Mellett. 

  
2. Approval of Minutes: 

 
Peggy Katkocin made a motion and Peter Viola second…To approve the minutes of the Regular            
Meeting of April 4, 2022.  Tom Quigley, Peter Viola, and Jim Mellett for, Peggy Katkocin abstain. 

 
3. Public Comment: None. 

 
4. General Correspondence:   

 
The Water Test Day results were received. 

          The Budget Report was given, and $1515.00 remains in the Budget.  
 

5. Sewer Study Report: 
 
Chairman Tom Quigley gave a brief overview of the Sewer Study. The feasibility Study has been 
completed and a route up RT37 was chosen. There will be 5 phases of construction and a planned 
150,000/gpd max flow. Design and engineering plans are the next step to be paid from ARPA funds 
already on hand. A Town meeting will be needed for approval of the funds. A Sewer Service Area 
Limit is proposed and no zoning changes are planned. After the design is approved, Federal funds 
will be used for construction. 
There was discussion about CT General Statute 8-30G concerning affordable housing and if it 
could be used if the sewer line passes appropriate property. More research is necessary on this 
statute.     

        
    6   Old Business: 
 
         The Spring Water Test Day was held May 21, 2022. There were no E-Coli hit in the 85 samples. 
 

7 New Business: None 
                             

 
8 Adjourn: 

 
Peggy Katkocin made a motion and Peter Viola seconded to adjourn. All in favor. The meeting                          
was adjourned at 4:44 PM 

 
   

Submitted by Tom Quigley 
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